### CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

## October 1994

President 106 Thornton Rd. Mary Brandt Kerr Tel. 891-8557

Vice-President 35 Virginia Rd David Walz Tel. 894-0146



Secretary 102 Thornton Rd Alan R. Bugos Tel. 647-5851

**Treasurer** 39 Harland Rd.

Nancy Kerner Tel. 893-4264

#### YARD SALE SPECTACULAR SUCCESS!



The 11th Annual Cedarwood Yard Sale, held under glowering skies on Saturday, Sept. 13, was a rousing success, both financially and in terms of neighborhood spirit. Some 45 families signed up to participate, paying a modest registration fee which goes directly into the neighborhood scholarship fund. (As in past years, an additional 10 or so households did not pay the registration fee but felt free to take advantage of our hard work in advertising and preparing for the event...late fees will still be accepted if you feel so inclined!) Net income from the sale of donated "white elephant" items and food goodies doubled over last year's event to a record \$592.20, which also goes directly into our scholarship fund. Special thanks for hard work and diligence go to Susan and Mitch Finn, Ellie Lyman, Amy Eastwood, Susan Burstein, Karen Walz, Candy McGann, John Kerr, Chuck McCullough, Colleen Stankard, Nancy Kerner, Pat Barton, Alan Bugos, Cameron Kerr, Tyler Kerr, Lorne MacArthur, Mary Kerr and Rebecca McCullough. The cooking finesse and style of Councillor MacArthur, ably assisted by Councillor McCullough were especially valuable! Thanks to all who baked for the food table and to all who donated to the white elephant table. And thanks to all the shoppers who helped us recycle so much of our junk!

**NEW NEIGHBOR OPEN HOUSE** 



Mark the date: Saturday, November 12, 1:00 to 4:00 Where: the home of Mary and John Kerr, 106 Thornton Road RSVP: Mary Kerr, 891-8557

We are planning to welcome new neighbors to our community by way of a mid-fall open house. Come and meet your neighbors, enjoy convivial conversation, yummy treats and seasonal glögg. We'll have welcome packets available with useful information, as well as some of our local politicos, including our Ward 7 Councillor Rebecca McCullough and State Representative David Gately. This is for all new neighbors, whether or not you are members of the organization. Cedarwood prides itself on being a cohesive, proactive neighborhood -- come and meet some of the fascinating, diverse and friendly folk who live around you! And if anyone knows of a new neighbor, please encourage them to attend -- sometimes a personal word is needed to get people to participate!

# CEDARWOOD SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS AVAILABLE IN EARLY 1995

The Cedarwood Association will again be awarding a scholarship to a graduating senior of any high school in May, 1995. Interested students must be enrolled in an accredited post-secondary school by September, 1995 and their family must be a member of the Association for two consecutive years. Applications may be obtained in late January, 1995, in person or by writing to the Public Service Department, Waltham High School.

The Association awarded a \$800 scholarship in June, 1994 to graduating senior Heather Drew of Virginia Road.

#### SCHOLARSHIP THANKS



The Cedarwood Association would like to thank the following neighbors who have donated to the scholarship fund: Eleanore Hoogheem of Virginia Road and Mrs. Weiner of Sibley Road.

Have a Happy Halloween!

#### IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS

•	Ward 7 Councillor, Rebecca McCullough	893-7308
٠	Councillor-at-large, Lorne G. MacArthur	894-9025
•	Councillor-at-large, Edmund Tarallo	891-0008
•	State Representative, David Gately	891-4773



If you would like your name added to (or deleted from) this list in future newsletters, please call Annette Davidson at 899-2995. Please note that you must be a member of the Cedarwood Association to be listed here. This list is being revised with this issue and all non-members will be deleted.

#### NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY



Leah Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting, yard work & dog walking
Amy Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting
Hilary Sin	891-8818	Babysitting
Valerie Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Aimee Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Laura Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Dora Kadar-Wochner	893-2293	Infant day-care
Jesse Burnett	891-7683	Snow shoveling, yard work & dog walking
Jeri Shefts	891-1185	Pet sitting
Mark Nardone	893-7287	Snow plowing, masonry, landscaping and paving
Steve Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry, home repairs
Kevin Lyman	899-7369	Light carpentry - chain saw work (Please leave message on the machine)
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician - residential work
Mike Shea	893-0112	Interior and exterior painting
Deborah Harrison	647-9283	Tutoring
Karen Walz	894-0146	Word processing/editing - English grammar and spelling specialty
Lynda Charters	647-4489	Editing and fax services
Joanne Taranto	891-6709	House cleaning
Robert Horgan	899-3257	Skate sharpening
-		- <del>-</del>

## 1994-1995 CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name:Phone:	
Address:	
Family Membership, \$5.00	Single Member Household, \$3.00
Optional donation to the Scholarship	Fund
I/We would be interested in assisting with:	
Spring Day Picnic	Yard Sale
Street Rep Playground Committee	Activities Committee
Welcome/New Neighbor Committee	